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EXPLANATORY NOTE ON MOTU PROPRIO "SUMMORUM PONTIFICUM"
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VATICAN CITY, JUL 7, 2007 (VIS) - The Holy See Press Office today issued an
explanatory note concerning the Motu Proprio "Summorum Pontificum". The most
important paragraphs of the note are given below:

"The Motu Proprio 'Summorum Pontificum' lays down new rules for the use of the
Roman liturgy that preceded the reform of 1970. The reasons for such
provisions are clearly explained in the Holy Father's letter to bishops which
accompanies the Motu Proprio (the two documents have been sent to all the
presidents of episcopal conferences and to all nuncios, who have arranged to
distribute them to all bishops).

"The fundamental provision is as follows: the Roman liturgy will have two
forms ('usus'):

"a) The ordinary form is the one that follows the liturgical reform undertaken
by Pope Paul VI in the year 1970, as it appears in the liturgical books
promulgated at that time. There is an official edition in Latin which may be
used always and everywhere, and translations in divers languages published by
the various episcopal conferences.

"b) The extraordinary form: which is that celebrated in accordance with the
liturgical books published by Blessed Pope John XXIII in 1962."

In paragraph 8 the note reads: "The bishop of a particular place may erect a
personal parish, wherever there is to be found a very substantial number of
faithful who wish to follow the earlier liturgy. It would be appropriate for
the numbers of faithful to be substantial, even if not comparable to those of
other parishes."

The explanatory note also highlights some of the characteristics of the 1962
Missal:

"It is a 'complete' or 'integral' Missal in the Latin language, that is, it
also contains the readings for the celebrations (it is not distinct from the
'Lectionary' as the later 1970 Missal is).

"It contains just one Eucharistic prayer, the 'Roman Canon' (corresponding to
the first Eucharist Prayer of the later Missal, which includes a choice of
various Eucharistic Prayers).

"Various prayers (including a large part of the Canon) are recited by the
priest in a low voice inaudible to the people.

"Other differences include the reading of the beginning of the Gospel of John
at the end of Mass.

"The 1962 Missal does not provide for concelebration. It says nothing
concerning the direction of the altar or of the celebrant (whether facing the
people or not).

"The Pope's Letter envisages the possibility of future enrichment of the 1962
Missal (inclusion of new saints, new prefaces, etc.)." OP/MOTU
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